
       

 

July 22, 2024 

 

VIA EMAIL 

 

Michael Bryson 

Senior Vice President, Operations 

PJM Interconnection, LLC 

2750 Monroe Boulevard 

Audubon, PA 19403 

 

RE: Deactivation of Indian River CT 10 

 

Dear Mr. Bryson: 

 

On behalf of Indian River Power LLC (“IRPL”) and pursuant to Part V, Section 113 of the PJM Open Access Transmission 

Tariff (“OATT”), please accept this Deactivation Notification of the Indian River CT 10 (16.1 MW) facility.  IRPL 

respectfully requests an effective Deactivation Date for the purpose of retirement of June 1, 2026.  IRPL is deactivating 

this unit due to expected uneconomic operations.  In the event PJM determines that this unit is needed for reliability 

purposes, IRPL will provide estimates of the costs and timing of additional expenditures to maintain the facility. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bradley Kranz 

Vice President 

Indian River Power LLC 

 

Cc: Joseph Bowring, Independent Market Monitor for PJM 

 

      

 

 

 

 


